Senate Environment, Communications, Information Technology & the Arts Legislation Committee
ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS ON NOTICE

Environment and Heritage

Budget Estimates 2003-2004, (29-30 May 2003)


Outcome:

1  Environment


Question No: 15
Sub-outcome:

Australians working together towards the ecologically sustainable management of the oceans

Output:  

All
Division/Agency:

National Oceans Office 

Topic: 
South-east Regional Marine Plan

Hansard Page ECITA:
444

Senator Wong asked: Would you be able to give us some indication of how much has actually been expended thus far in relation to the south-east regional plan?  To date and the current financial year.

Answer/s:

Total expenditure for the South-east Regional Marine Plan for the four years to 30 June 2003 is estimated at $14.0 million. 

Expenditure on the South-east Regional Marine Plan for the 12 months to 30 June 2003 is estimated at $1.5 million. 

Outcome:

1  Environment


Question No: 16
Sub-outcome:

Australians working together towards the ecologically sustainable management of the oceans

Output:  

All
Division/Agency:

National Oceans Office 

Topic: 
Marine plan costings

Hansard Page ECITA:
446

Senator Wong asked: Presumably you have done some internal costings on what it will cost to do fully the south-east plan and the northern plan, given that you are working on them. Are you able to provide those?  If you have done them for the remaining seven regions, could they be provided?  Could you indicate what of the forward estimates budget allocation is allocated to this particular area as well?

Answer/s:

Of the Budget appropriation of $18.2 million for Oceans Policy in 2003‑04 and 2004‑05, a total of $14.6 million will fund activities that are relevant to regional marine planning including scientific and socio-economic research and data management that supports it. 

The allocation to regional marine planning will provide for completion of the South-east Regional Marine Plan, significant progress with regional marine planning in the Northern and Torres Strait Planning Areas and commencement of regional marine planning in a third region. Some of the funds will also provide for the implementation of Regional Marine Plans on a national basis and for nationally focussed science and socio-economic research and data management.

It is not possible to provide accurate estimates of the costs of subsequent Regional Marine Plans. The costs of Regional Marine Plans will be significantly influenced by the characteristics and extent of the region. However, we anticipate that costs of completing individual Regional Marine Plans will decrease as subsequent Regional Marine Plans are informed by experience with regional marine planning to date and efficiencies that are being delivered by a national approach to marine science and socio-economic research and data management. 

